TOWN COUNCIL 

Budget Meeting 

January 16, 2003

A budget meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Melrose Avenue School, 76 Melrose Avenue at 7:00 PM by Council President Guy J. Settipane.  The following members were present:

David Swain, Vice President

David J. Long

Norma B. Willis

Kenneth G. Littman

Also present were:

Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator

Christina Collins, Finance Director

Kimberly A. Turcone, Deputy Town Clerk

Catherine Kaiser, School Committee Chair

William “Bucky” Brennan, School Committee

Elizabeth Gooding, School Committee

Barbara Davis, School Committee

Mary Keen, School Committee

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent

Katherine Sipala, School Superintendent, began by reviewing the goals of the School Department and School Committee.  She stated that the proposed budget has increased 9.93% and then presented overhead projections for the upcoming fiscal year.

One Hundred and Ninety Three (193) students are currently enrolled at North Kingstown High School.  Next year the number will increase to 209 students.  There are presently 766 students that live on the island in grades ranging from Pre K to 12, both in the private and public school system.  

Superintendent Sipala also reviewed several newly proposed positions such as a Lawn Avenue School Principal and part time Custodian.  She went on further to say that out-of-district costs are on the rise especially in the area of transportation, which includes the Special Education students.  

Test results along with other data submitted by the State and other regional schools have found that the Autism rate is sharply increasing.  The Jamestown school system has just begun an in-house program to help off set the expenditures of Special Education classes for special needs students.  The State is closely watching Jamestown’s pilot program as a model that could be used for future school systems.

Superintendent Sipala stated that Councilor Littman had visited her recently regarding concerns over Medicaid fees, State aid, legal fees and union staffing questions.  

Councilor Willis expressed concern regarding the teacher to student radio and commented that it seemed to be very low.  

Councilor Swain requested Richard Hines to review his letter that he submitted to the Council at the beginning of the meeting.  Mr. Hines stated that the letter was written in regards to the school budget which included various numbers from other school budgets and compared them to Jamestown.  Little Compton would be the only town comparable to Jamestown and even then, Jamestown has higher budgeted costs.

Superintendent Sipala agreed that Little Compton is very close in comparison, unfortunately they receive more support from Portsmouth than Jamestown does from North Kingstown and at a lower cost.  She stated that Mr. Hines’s point is well taken but she believes that future budgets will begin to decrease in the future.

School Committee member William “Bucky” Brennan stated that there will be an increase in high school students and a decrease in Pre K to 8th grade in the next school year.

Council President Settipane recommended that that the School Committee and School Department sit down to try and decrease the budget 2.5% to 5%, bringing it down approximately $25,000 to $50,000.  He then stated that 63% of the whole budget belongs to the school, leaving only 37% for other town government needs.  

Councilor Littman added that he isn’t sure how much of the $821,576.00 increase the school can cut but that he would like to see an attempt made.

It was a consensus of the Town Council to echo the statement of the Council President to see an attempt made on behalf of the School Department and Committee.

The Council thanked the School Department for a thorough budget presentation and with no other business left to address, Council President Settipane motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 pm and Councilor Swain seconded.  So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Kimberly A. Turcone 

Deputy Town Clerk

Town Council (5)

Town Administrator

Town Solicitor
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